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What IS happening in your community?

STICKER SHOCK HITS HARBOR RIDGE TAXES (contributed by Gordon Kirkpatrick)


Harbor Ridge residents are facing sticker shock these days, and not just at Walmart or Costco.  Assessed values of homes in our development sank again – this year by as much as 15 percent.  Since 2008, the high water mark for home prices have fallen a staggering 38 percent.  A typical home worth $565,000.00 in 2008 can be had for about $350,000 today.  


We all search for silver linings where we can find them, and we might be tempted to look to our Property Tax bill for relief.  The tax is based on assessed value, we reason.  Therefore the tax should go down as the home value decreases, right?  Well….not exactly.


Your property tax is the sum of a tax levied by the state and other levies passed by local districts to support local services.  There are more than a hundred such levies in Pierce County alone, depending on where you live.  Here in Harbor Ridge several Tacoma taxes, the largest being a school levy are added to the State tax and tacked onto your property tax bill.  They support police, fire, library, school and other city services.


Property taxes in Harbor Ridge did decrease in the years 2007 through 2010 in step with property values, largely because no major new levies were passed in Tacoma.  That changed in 2010, when city dwellers passed both a major school levy and a major parks levy.  Schools are the single largest contributor to your tax bill, and that levy alone added about $400 to a typical Harbor Ridge home.  The following year saw another increase, again due to additional levies passed at the polls.  Today, property taxes are back where they were in 2008, even as home values settle into the ground.  They fund levies approved by Fellow Tacoma’s and us, and will likely stay at least where they are for years to come.


Some readers may remember that a one percent lid applies to levy increases.  Why does that not apply?  Well, it does apply, but don’t forget two factors: first, even one percent can add $60 or more to your bill. Also, the lid does not apply to new levies – only increases in old ones.


So get used to it, neighbors.  We signed the tab at the polls, and we’ll be paying the bill for a while yet.  If you want to dig deeper into this, I suggest beginning with the Pierce County Assessor’s website.  Just Google, “Pierce County WA Assessor” (to avoid being directed to Pierce County Georgia).  There you can see your taxes (and your neighbor’s) and get information on the governing laws.  The Tacoma News Tribune site offers a wealth of historical information.


Now, go to the kitchen, get a nice cold glass of your favorite liquid, and try to relax when you think of taxes.  Remember, we’re all in this together.
BLOOD BANK   


They need you!  Cascade Regional Blood Bank Donation Bus will be at Resurrection Lutheran Church on September 15 and December 1 from 8:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.
COVENANTS


We need to remember we have neighbors, and we need be aware of our actions.  First, thank you to those of you who are working really hard to keep your yards in beautiful shape.  Remember, the dandelions we do not kill in our yard travels to and infects our neighbor’s yard.  According to our Covenants, we need to maintain our property and we are also restricted from parking certain vehicles for more than twenty-four (24) hours.  To review the covenants, please go to our website, http://www.harborridge.info/.  For your convenience, the Covenants referenced above are:
Article IV, Section 5. Unless otherwise approved by the ACC, no fence, wall or hedge shall be erected or placed on any lot nearer to any street than the minimum building setback lines set forth in the City of Tacoma zoning Code, except that nothing shall prevent the erection of a necessary retaining wall, the top of which does not extend more than two (2) feet above the finished grade at the back of said wall.
Article IV, Section 7. All lots, whether improved or not, shall be fully maintained, including the control of any vegetation.
Article IV, Section 18. Except with the approval of the ACC, no owner shall at any time keep or allow to be kept on their premises any commercial vehicle, house trailer, truck, camper, mobile home or boat trailer unless housed within a garage or suitably screen from view from any street or lot. For purposes of this provision, a vehicle will be deemed to be stored or kept if parked in driveways or streets for a period of longer than twenty-four (24) hours in any seventy-two (72) hour period.
HARBOR RIDGE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION CC&R ENFORCEMENT POLICY  


We wish to clarify any misunderstanding in the community with regard to responsibility for enforcing the Covenants (CC&R’s). Article VII (General Provisions), Section I (Enforcement) states:  “Any owner, shall have the right to enforce, by any proceedings at law or in equity, all restrictions, conditions, covenants, reservations, and charges now or hereafter imposed by the provisions of this Declaration”.  Clearly this can involve long and costly litigation.


The developer, at the time the Harbor Ridge plat was established back in 1980, did not provide Homeowner Association mechanisms of authority enabling direct levying of fines/penalties for Covenant violations.  By contrast, developments platted in subsequent years typically have mechanisms for rapid and rigid enforcement.  Some people may view the latter positively, but others may see it as a negative.  For example, many trees planted by homeowners in Harbor Ridge are in violation of the 15-foot height restriction, but they may trouble no one. Some folks like the taller trees because they may provide barriers or provide shade during a hot summer day.  Clearly, in some cases, those very trees, or hedges consisting of shrubs or trees, may provide major obstruction to the views of other residents.


The Covenants, as cited above, make it clear that it is each homeowner’s responsibility to initiate CC&R enforcement.  However, the board will provide assistance to achieve resolution, up to and including monetary participation if the complaint is reasonable, the violations are clear and the aggrieved neighbor experiences difficulty achieving the desired results.  Prior to asking for board assistance, we ask each owner take some steps to resolve violations directly with the neighbor(s) involved. 

There is a mechanism for revising the Covenants, although that would require major consensus.  The Board would like to know your thoughts on CC&R enforcement.  Please send your comments to the board by going to our website at http://www.harborridge.info, and e-mailing us accordingly. 
CITY ORDINANCE  

Were you aware that a City of Tacoma code protects the quality of life of neighborhoods from urban blight, by providing standards for the appearance and condition of properties?  Some nuisances referred to in the new code, enforced in cooperation with the Tacoma CARES program:

· Deteriorated fencing or structures

· Littered, trash-covered, or overgrown or unkempt vegetation of any type and grasses over one foot in height

· Improper parking or storage of vehicles on single-family residential lots that impedes the use of yard area for light, air-circulation, recreation, and landscaping


When complaints against a property are reported by calling 591-5001, they are investigated. Failure on the part of the property owner to correct the situation will result in monetary civil penalties. In part to expedite the cleanup of private property, the City may then also accomplish clean up of properties that fall within these public nuisance categories, and bill the property owner.  For more information, refer to www.cityoftacoma.org/safeandclean. 
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